
COMMUNITY GRANTS ADVISORY COMMISSION 
 

NOVEMBER 16, 2023 
 

The Community Grants Advisory Commission of the City of McKinney, Texas met 

in regular session in the 2nd Floor Conference Room, City Hall, 222 N. Tennessee Street, 

McKinney, Texas on November 16, 2023, at 6:30 p.m. 

Vice-Chair Schmitz called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m. upon determining a 

quorum was present. Commissioners Present: Chris Thornton, Silvia Escamilla, Aaron 

Schmitz, Tammy Chewe, Nicholas Dangerfield, Jaymie Pedigo 

Absent: DeAndre Hinton, Dwan Marshall                            

The following Staff and City Council Members were present: Community Service 

Administrator Shirletta Best, Community Service Coordinator Camille Smith. 

There were 0 members of the public present in the audience. 
 

23-0942  Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory Commission of October 18, 

2023. Board members unanimously approved the motion by 

Commissioner Dangerfield, seconded by Commissioner Thornton, to 

approve and refer the Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory 

Committee Meeting of October 18, 2023. 

 
23-0767  Vice-Chair Schmitz called for Consider/Discuss/Act on application from 

Fahma Humanitarian Organization International, Inc. Mrs. Best informed 

the board that the application was not eligible for funding under the Opioid 

Settlement Fund.  Commissioners were able to review the application and 

discuss. Board members unanimously approved the motion to deny, by 

Commissioner Dangerfield, second by Commissioner Thornton. Ms. Best 

stated the applicant, could be eligible for other grant fund considerations 

and would receive information. 

 
23-0943  Vice-Chair Schmitz called for Consider/Discuss on an Update of the 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Consolidated Annual 

Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER), Program Year 2022-23. Mrs. 

Best gave an update on activities and performance, the Program Year 

goals and outcomes. The CAPER will be under public comment and will 
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move to the City Council meeting for the public hearing. She also 

presented information on the Community Services Grants (CSG).  The 

public comment period begins November 16 to December 6. 

 
 

 

 Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner Dangerfield, 

second by Commissioner Chewe, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting adjourned at 7:32 

p.m. 

 
SIGNED: 
 
       
DWAN MARSHALL, CGAC Chair 
 
ATTEST: 
 
      
AARON SCHMITZ, CGAC Vice Chair 
 
 
 


